SOUTHWEST NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

SERVING THE AREA FROM MCARHTUR TO MAY,MERIDIAN TO GOLD

To the Honorable Sam Brownback:

We are writing to you in regards to the targeted closing of the Chisolm Trail Post Office at Pawnee and Elizabeth in Wichita Kansas.  We urge you to look again at that proposal for the following reasons: 

Our neighborhood association (Southwest Neighborhood Association) that this post office serves consists of approximately 5000 households.  We are a neighborhood with the majority being low-income elderly citizens and single parent households.  Many do not have vehicles as a means of transportation or have only 1 vehicle therefore they are walking to the post office.  This will create a severe handicap for many of these households taking away one more means of being independent and having to rely on other persons to take care of business.  This post office may be in a little congested area; however it is government owned.  This building is not rented.  Many individuals find the next available post office services at the local grocery store very inadequate as mail pickups are not dependable and bills being paid are not reaching their destination on time even when mailed as much as a week in advance.  Gueda Springs which has a population of more dogs than people gets to keep their service while a post office which serves several thousands has to give up that service to keep costs down.  That doesn’t make good business sense.  

We would appreciate your help in saving our post office.

Sincerely,

SWNA Member

